Falls of the Rappahannock Chapter, NSDAR
February 11, 2016
Chapter Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7PM by Vice-Regent Susan Harvin. Attending were 13
members and 2 prospective members. After the Opening Ritual, Prayer, Pledge of Allegiance,
American's Creed & Preamble to the Constitution were recited the President General's
Message, American Indian Minute, Flag Minute, and National Defense Message were read.

All present enjoyed the interesting & helpful programs on Women's Safety presented by Heather
Marshall and Social Media by Alicia Hillmer after which we broke for refreshments (delicious and
bountiful) provided by Jo Sanderson.

Officer reports followed with the Chaplain reporting 1 birthday card and 1 new baby card being
sent out. The Treasurer reported an opening balance of $1986.64, income of $386.80 &
expenses of $254 for a closing balance of $2089.44. The Secretary stated that last month's
minutes were approved by 2 members and sent out to the members. There was no Registrar's
report.

Under Committee reports, Alicia is working on the chapter website.

Donna Courtney was recognized and thanked for doing the decorating for the new member tea
as was Norma Polley for providing the tea pots.

It was decided to postpone choosing the nominating committee for next year's officers until the
March meeting.

Members were again reminded to bring in all items collected by the various groups in our
chapter such as coupons, bottle tops, can tabs, stamps, ink cartridges and to check out the
committee display boards brought in for each meeting.

Jo was thanked for the delicious food.

The next meeting will be March 3 at the James Monroe Museum and only very light
refreshments will be provided.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25PM.



